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Comments: Fixed anchors are essential parts of climbing safety, and require maintaince to be a safe and
effective part of the wilderness. Allowing maintence and development will minimize the amount of old installations
that are A. eyesores, and B. dangerous to people.

It is unreasonable to change the policy at this point in the development in outdoor climbing, and in the next
decade will lead to an increase it danger for both climbers and other people on federal lands.

Not only is this dangerous, but it limits the use of the lands and threatens a large section of wilderness users,
who are often staunch supporters of protecting and developing outdoor areas.



